
From: Pavitt, John
To: Huelskoetter, Torri (she/her/hers); Whittier, Robert
Subject: NRC case no. 1359953
Date: Monday, February 13, 2023 3:47:11 PM

The Muni of Anchorage phoned the NRC today and filed a report regarding public asbestos exposure

at 26th Ave, Anchorage, AK. NRC case no. 1359953
 
Scott  Campbell, Chief of Inspections will meet us on site tomorrow at 1:00 pm. The Muni contacted
the property owner and his attorney and advised them of our joint Muni-EPA inspection to check for
asbestos and collect samples.  The property owner said he is sending his maintenance person with
keys to open doors for us.
 
Residents have been sent to temporary shelter at a number of locations including the Sullivan Arena.
One or more residents may be on site tomorrow to ask permission to enter their apartments and
retrieve personal items.  My understanding is some apartment units have not been impacted by the
asbestos drywall removal. If we can help make a distinction about that tomorrow I would support
doing that.  We won’t know until we arrive and inspect.
 
Sincerely,
 
John Pavitt, Air Compliance Inspector
US EPA, Region 10, Alaska Operations Office

222 W 7th Ave, #19, Anchorage, AK 99513
(907) 271-3688
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